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Dear Members of  the Univers i ty  Communi ty ,

The University of Scranton is r ightly proud of our community and of the mutual respect, care
and concern that  l ie  a t  i ts  hear t .  We are a welcoming communi ty ,  one in  which the lgnat ian
ideal of cura personolis, embracing the divine model of the inf inite and personal signif icance of
each ind iv idual  in  the eyes of  God,  is  act ive ly  instant ia ted.  As such,  we declare publ ic ly  and wi th
commitment  that  our  communi ty  has no p lace for  d iscr iminat ion or  harassment  on the basis  of
ethnicity, gender, race, rel igious aff i l iat ion, or sexual orientation. While such declarations are
essential,  they must be coupled with real actions to ensure that they remain true for al l .

Over the past several years, I  have l istened to and consulted with students, faculty and staff
about  the exper ience of  lesbian,  gay,  b isexual ,  t ransgender  and quest ion ing members of  our
communi ty .  My conversat ions have convinced me that  we need to do more to  welcome and
suppor t  these members of  our  communi ty  and to  combat  d iscr iminat ion in  a l l  i ts  ug l iness,  both
subt le  and over t .  The U.S.  Conference of  Cathol ic  B ishops spoke pass ionate ly  to  these issues in
theirStatement: Always Our Children. "Nothing in the Bible or in Catholicteaching can be used
to justi fy prejudicial or discriminatory att i tudes and behaviors," but changing "att i tudes and
behaviors"  requi res commitment  and knowledge.  We must  do so prec ise ly  because we are a
Catholic and Jesuit university, cal led to action by the Church not just to "avoid unjust
d iscr iminat ion,"  but  to  accept  homosexual  members of  our  communi ty  wi th  " respect ,
compassion and sensit ivity."

Beginning last winter, I  engaged in a more focused conversation with members of the
administration, students and faculty geared toward identifying concrete steps that we can put
in  p lace at  Scranton.  Accord ingly ,  I  w ish to  announce the establ ishment  of  the Scranton
lnclusion Init iat ive, an ongoing effort to focus attention to these issues. Guiding the Init iat ive
wil l  be a steering committee consist ing of the Director of the Off ice of Equity and Diversity, two
other administrators and two representatives from each of the senates. The committee,
repor t ing to  me,  wi l l  work to  make a l l  on campus understand how we can mani fest  th is
d i rect ion f rom the Church:
"The teachings of  the Church make i t  c lear  that  the fundamenta l  r ights  of  homosexual  persons
must  be defended and that  a l l  o f  us must  s t r ive to  e l iminate any forms of  in just ice,  oppress ion,
or violence against them." Catethism of the Catholic Church, no. 2358

In order  to  accompl ish i ts  charge,  the commit tee wi l l  pursue the fo l lowing object ives:



.  to  suppor t  LGBTQ indiv iduals  and those who may have fami ly  members who
LGBTQ by providing a campus environment that is physical ly and emotionally safe;

.  to  prov ide educat ional  oppor tuni t ies such as speakers,  d iscuss ions and readings for
the campus communi ty  to  combat  homophobia,  d iscr iminat ion and ignorance about
LGBTQ issues;

. to reinvigorate The University of Scranton ALLY Program, which identif ies individuals
in the University community who wil l  provide support, resources, information and a safe
place for LGBTQ students and their al l ies; and

. to support the formation of a student group under the Off ice of Equity and Diversity
that wil l  col laborate with the steering committee and engage in other activit ies that
provide avenues for LBGTQ students to gather.

Both the steering committee and student group wil l  undertake their respective missions in
ways that are consistent with Catholic teaching. l t  is this teaching that cal ls us to recognize that
"every person has an inherent dignity because he or she is created in God's image" and, in a
more dist inct way, says to our LBGTQ sisters and brothers, "Though at t imes you may feel
discouraged, hurt or angry, do not walk way from your famil ies, from the Christ ian community,
from all  those who love you. In you God's love is revealed. You are always our chi ldren."

Sincerely,

Rev. Scott R. Pilarz, S.|.


